The email that just came out from Dr. Siahmakoun indicates that if you drop a summer course after today you will lose your $150 deposit.  I want to make sure that everyone understands the nature of this course, so that you don‘t find out after it is too late to get your money back, in case you think this kind of course is not suitable for you.  I am not looking to get rid of students, but the last thing I want is dissatisfied students.  Based on course evals, most students in past summers have been very satisfied, but there was a self-selection process in terms of who signed up for this kind of course.

Below the line is the email I sent to students in March.

Here are a few things to emphasize (more details on some of them appear below)::
1. The basic format of the courses is “online independent study”.  I am providing the opportunity for you to read and study the material, do the problems, take the exam(s), and get credit.   If you are an “I never read the textbook” kind of person and you are unwilling to change that for this course, it may not be the course for you.
1.  I will not do lectures (live or video).
1. There are no class “meeting times” except possibly for exams given all at the same time.
1. I do hope to have one introductory class meeting on campus sometime in May, at a time that will accommodate as many students as possible.  Then you can see who your fellow-students are, and perhaps arrange study partners.
1. I will work hard to respond to email quickly (except during a few scattered days when I will be traveling).
1. Each week I will be in my office for several daytime hours and a couple of evening hours when you can call me on the phone or do video communication with me and other class members via Microsoft Lync (or perhaps other means if someone has a better idea of how to do it).
1. I  (and possibly a student grader since I will have a lot of students) will attempt to give you prompt and detailed feedback on your work.
1. More (at least 70%) of the grade will come from homework than when I offer the course during the school year.
1. I will set up forums on Piazza where you can ask me and other students questions.
1. All homework submissions will be electronic.  Most students choose to write answers by hand and scan them to produce a PDF file to submit.  A few compose  their answers electronically, but that tends to be very time-consuming.  If you are not extremely proficient at composing complex mathematics by computer, you should make sure that you have an available scanner.  You can probably buy an okay scanner for less than the cost of a textbook.

I will write more about what to expect in the courses soon, but I wanted to make sure that no one has registered expecting something different than what I plan to provide.

Claude Anderson
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